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Lakyle, co. Clare, 16.5, the last at Cape Clear, 28.10, the
northernmost on Rathlin Is., co. Antrim, 3.7. Vanessa atalanta
was scarce early in the year, with the first at Great Saltee Is.,
co. Wexford, 14.5, but abundant in late August and September,
ending at Cape Clear 28.10, and with the most northerly at
Fintra, co. Donegal. There were also records of nine Macro-
glossa stellatarum L., beginning on Macgillicuddy’s Reeks,
15.7 and ending at Cape Clear 13.10.

THE CLOAKED PuG: EUPITHECIA ABIETARIA GOEZE. —
Further to previous notes on this moth (in Ent. Rec., 91:
220 and 92: 25), I took a specimen this year ( as exhibited at
the British Entomological & Natural History Society Annual
Exhibition 1980). A female in perfect condition was sitting
on the inside wall of my garden MV moth trap in Winchester
(V.C. 11) on the morning of 19th June 1980. My initial
presumption was that it had been introduced accidently into
the garden with some Picea abies cones collected from an
area some five or six miles away from Winchester (still in
V.C. 11) in hope of breeding out Cydia strobilella Linn. I now
consider this unlikely, as the cones were collected on 23rd
February 1980, when the moth would have been a pupa, and
all authors state that the larvae feed on the immature seeds
in the cones until September, after which they leave them to
pupate on the ground, so there appears little chance that it
could have been in the cones when they were collected. The
previous records of this species as quoted in the reference at
the beginning of this note indicate that this is the 10th recorded
specimen since the war, the others being three from Scotland,
two from the North of England, three from Surrey or SW
London and one from Gloucester. Such random records hardly
seem to fit in with these moths being migrants, but perhaps
rather that it is breeding locality, but the most recent Hamp-
shire record in 1897, and it seems unlikely that it could have
been present in a County popular with entomologists and
remained undetected for 93 years.

If my specimen had bred locally, as its condition would
seem to indicate, there are a number of scattered Picea abies
in various near-by Winchester gardens, but none of those that
I have been able to examine appear to be producing any cones.
There ish a Forestry Commission plantation containing an
area of mature trees, some of which bear cones, at a distance
of some three miles, which could be a possible local source.
Perhaps, when migration records for 1980 are put together,
it may become clear whether there was any migration in
progress at the time that it was taken. If not, there is hope
that this species may still be resident in Hampshire. —Col.
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